PO OF EDUC

MICHELLE KING, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

FRANCES GIPSON, Ph.D. Chief Academic Officer Division of Instruction

JOSÉ COLE-GUTIÉRREZ Director, Charter Schools Division

CHARTER SCHOOL COMPLIANCE MONITORING 2017-2018

Dear Charter School Governing Board President and Charter School Leaders:

As part of its oversight responsibility set forth in California Education Code § 47604.3, the LAUSD, through the Charter Schools Division (CSD), monitors each charter public school's compliance with applicable legal, charter, and policy requirements. The CSD's compliance oversight process encompasses three important actions by each charter school:

- (1) School Administrator's Certification: As the CSD continues its focus on ensuring that the well-being of students remains first and foremost, by the end of the school's 7th week of classes, (designed to be aligned with the six week deadline for Child Abuse Mandated Reporter training) we request that the school site administrator submit the attached certification confirming the school's implementation of safety measures at the beginning of the school year. This beginning of the year certification by the school administrator informs the governing board and supports the school in ensuring that critical organizational and management systems are in place as the school year begins, as these requirements greatly impact students, staff and the public. Please return the entire document with only the school administrator's columns completed, along with the administrator's signature no later than the end of the school's 7th week of classes.
- (2) <u>Certification of Board Compliance Review</u>: As in previous years, and as part of the Governing Board's fulfillment of its fiduciary governance responsibility to ensure that the charter school complies with all applicable laws and other requirements, it is critical that the school's Governing Board periodically review, discuss, monitor, and modify, if necessary, the school's policies and systems for compliance with such requirements. Please complete and sign the *final* certification at the end of the attached document, *Compliance Monitoring and Certification of Board Compliance Review 2017-2018*, and return the entire document, (including the administrator's certification from the first submission). Please include the relevant Board agenda(s) and minutes that document the Governing Board's review of these items to your assigned CSD administrator no later than March 16, 2018.

The CSD is very much aware and acknowledges that governing boards provide fiduciary oversight and hire a leader (or leaders) to execute day-to-day operations and appropriately delegated functions. As part of the District's oversight process, this certification is intended to serve as a formal acknowledgement from charter school governing boards of their review and appropriate due diligence in these key areas as part of their own organizational oversight function. This annual certification also provides charter governing boards an opportunity to confirm with their school leadership that systems are/remain in place to fulfill these critical requirements that impact students, staff, and the public.

(3) <u>Documentation of Compliance</u>: As we have historically done, the CSD will review documentation of compliance with several key legal requirements as part of this year's annual performance-based oversight visit to each charter school. To facilitate effective and efficient compliance review on the day of the visit, please adhere to the guidance provided in the *Annual Performance-Based Oversight Visit Preparation Guide 2017-2018* for the preparation of the school's compliance documentation. Please ensure that this documentation is current, complete, and accurate. The "Supporting Documentation" column of the table in the attached *Compliance Monitoring and Certification of Board Compliance Review 2017-2018* may provide useful support and assistance in this endeavor.

We appreciate your continued collaboration and cooperation as we work together so that all youth achieve in healthy and safe environments. Should you have questions, please contact your assigned CSD administrator.

Best wishes,

José Gole-Gutiérrez

Director, Charter Schools Division